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Resurrection Lutheran Church 

Annual Meeting Agenda 

February 21, 2021 
 

 

 

1. Call to Order – Susan Curtis, Council President 

2. Devotions 

3. Approval of Meeting Agenda 

4. Approval of minutes from previous meeting 

5. Elections 

6. Old Business 

7. New Business 

 a. Resolution 

 b. Acknowledgement and Appreciation 

8. Adjournment 

9. The Lord’s Prayer 

  



Resurrection Lutheran Church 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

February 19, 2020 
 

1. Table Conversations 

2. Call to Order – Susan Curtis, Council President at 9:40 a.m. 

3. Pastor Jennie Thul led the congregation in devotions 

4. There was a motion (Ruthie Seidenkranz) and a second (Randy Maile) to approve the meeting agenda 

with no additions. The motion was passed with no dissenting votes 

5. There was a motion (John Anderson) and a second (Maureen Tubbiola) to approve the minutes of the 

congregational meeting from 2019.  The motion was passed with no dissenting votes. 

6. Elections:  a motion (John Anderson) and a second (Mike Lage) to approve the ballot by unanimous 

acclamation, the motion was seconded.  There was no further discussion and the motion was passed 

with no dissenting votes.   

7. Old Business: Pastor Jennie stated there are 468 baptized member as of the end of 2019 and average 

weekly attendance has gone up to 151 attendees. 

8.  New Business 

a. Resolutions: There was a motion (Alana Curtis) and a second (John Anderson) to approve the 

mission spending plan. The building fund paid $5,000 toward the principal of the mortgage. 

Expenses were $25,000 under budget. The sprinkler system needs to be finished and this 

expense will need to be worked into the budget. 

b. Acknowledgements and Appreciation: Pastor Thul graciously thanked current and outgoing 

committee and council members.  She also thanked Marcia and Steve Johnson for their work. 

Pastor Jennie also stated that electronic giving is a great option for members and for Jason and 

Lynn for tracking giving. Pastor Jennie thanked all the people who pitch in and help but are 

not necessarily seen and recognized such as musicians, Council Church Mission volunteers, 

Tom and Carol and so many others that support our ministry.  In addition, she thanked all of 

the volunteers in numerous different roles. .  

9. Report Highlights 

 a. Staff 

 b. Committees and Groups 

10. Adjournment: A motion was made by (Steve Johnson) and seconded (John Anderson) to end the meeting 

at 10:14. There were no dissenting votes.   

11. Closing Prayer (Lord’s Prayer) 

 

2021 Resolution 

Be it resolved that a Resurrection Mission Spending Plan of $223,160 be approved for 2020. 

  



 Pastoral Acts 2020 
 

Baptisms 

 

Hudson Huls 

Hunter Huls 

Fiona Welker 

Wyatt Goebel 

Andrew Peck 

 

 

Affirmation of Baptism 

 

Luke Barrow  

Matthew Goebel  

Gretta Gunn 

Olivia Kompelien 

Ryder Peterson 

Tanner Tomasek 

 

Weddings 

 

None 

 

Members Received 

 

Drew, Kayla and Hunter Huls 

Nick, Shasta and Hudson Huls 

Kameron, Barbara and Andrew Peck 

Scott Stahlecker 

 

Members Transferred Out 

 

Kay Johnson 

 

Funeral and Memorial Services 

 

Bruce Bushkofsky 

Evelyn Eckroth 

Rick Thompson 

  



Pastor’s Annual Report 2020 
 
I thank God for you! As I reflect on my first two years as your pastor, I simply thank God. This report is 
being written after ten months of ministry during the Coronavirus Pandemic. At this time we are worshiping 
online and have a handful of people who come in to the sanctuary. You have likely heard it several dozen 
times: the church has never closed. I am most grateful for the people of Resurrection Lutheran Church who 
have and continue to be the church in their daily life. 
 
However, I miss the larger community gathering. This has been and will remain the most important and 
central act we do as God’s people. We have learned to gather differently, but nothing will replace larger 
community gatherings. We will have them again. 
 
I thank God for the Resurrection Lutheran Church Council who has led this congregation with 
dedication. I am grateful for the leadership of Susan Curtis, Lori Schneider, Marcia Johnson, Steve Johnson, 
Mary Gunn, Oliver Thul, Jeanie Wilkens, Randy Maile, Brooke Johnson and Brad Kompelien. Marcia and 
Steve Johnson recently resigned as the congregation’s treasurers. Please be sure to thank them for their 
dedicated service to RLC.  
 
In the next couple of months the council will be doing an Interview Process to hear the thoughts of 
individuals in the congregation. This is a tool that will be used to move ahead more fully engaged in the 
mission to which Christ calls the church and each of us as God’s people.  
 
I thank God for the Resurrection Lutheran Church staff who has continued to experience transition this 
past year. In March, Tyler Brandel, RLC Custodian, left school at SJU to go home. Since the building was 
closed a new custodian wasn’t hired until October. Jude DuHoux, Carol and Tom Krueger and Ruthie 
Seidenkranz were instrumental in keeping the building clean. In September 2020 Kari Durheim, Worship and 
Music Coordinator, resigned. Kendra Ohmann was hired in October to take her place. Rachel Kuebelbeck 
and Elizabeth Libbey were Co-Youth and Family Ministers. Rachel resigned mid-December. Elizabeth 
continues with the help of the Sunday School Committee. She has applied to do a semester abroad this year 
so we will have another transition in the Fall. 
 
I cannot state enough how much I appreciate the staff regardless of how long they are on board. Each and 
every one of them take their responsibilities seriously and at the same time keep their eyes focused on the 
larger mission to welcome joyfully, grow faithfully and serve gratefully in Jesus’ name.  
 
The Pastoral Support Team is newly formed. The team’s purpose is to give support, direction and provide a 
safe support for me within the congregation.  
 
I thank God for your support during the time my husband was deployed. Your prayers were felt and very 
much appreciated. 
 
Looking to the Future 
I will continue to focus on ways in which we stay connected and cared for as a congregation. Thank you to 
those I know of and those behind the scenes who write cards and letters as well as make phone calls. You 
truly make a difference. 
 
I will put together a Personnel Committee to assist with annual reviews. 
 
Our constitution is outdated. I will put together a small committee to work through the process with our 
synod to get it updated. This will involve at least two congregational votes. 
 
Let’s all keep thinking about new ways we can grow, listen, and respond to the Spirit’s calling. We continue 
to worship the God who brings healing, justice and love for the whole world. 
 
Peace be with you always, 
Pastor Jennifer Thul  
 

Called together by God’s love, we welcome joyfully, grow faithfully,  
serve gratefully in Jesus’ name. 

  



Church Council President Annual Report 2020 
 

What can be said about 2020 that already hasn’t been said. It was a crazy, stressful, growing, changing year 

for the church. 

 

The year started off pretty normally with snow, cold temperatures and icy roads. In February we began to 

prepare for the Lent season. Around this same time we began hearing stories about a highly contagious virus. 

Little did we know it would change how we church in a dramatic way. 

 

We quickly began doing services on Facebook live so people could watch the services in the safety of their 

own home. While it was not optimal it worked until we could invest in a better system. We eventually 

purchased an OBS system which had more options and a better sound system for live streaming. We have 

getting wonderful feedback on the live stream services and will continue them even once we are all 

worshipping together again at church. 

 

Our Worship and Music Coordinator Kari Durheim resigned her position this year. We thank her for all she 

did for the Resurrection especially during the trying times of being quarantined. We were excited to welcome 

Kendra Ohmann into the position. She hit the ground running and has been doing an incredible job! 

 

Tyler, a student at St. John’s was working as our custodian until St. John’s asked all students to return home 

due to COVID. We hired Adam Buettner and thank him for his work keeping Resurrection clean and safe. 

 

Marcia and Steve Johnson have been the treasurers of Resurrection for many years. We were very sad to 

receive their resignation this year. We are currently looking for someone to fill that position. Marcia and 

Steve have graciously said they will stay in the position until a new person is found and will help train that 

person. We thank them for their time, talent and hard work they put in as treasurers.  

 

During this extremely difficult year Pastor Jennie has worked tirelessly on new ideas to provide meaningful 

worship services for those viewing at home as well as ideas to keep us growing in our faith and service while 

being quarantined. Thank you do much for your awesome leadership throughout this past year.  

 

Even though we have not been able to be together physically so many members have found ways to stay 

connected by sending cards, emailing or calling other members. Thank you to all for taking the time reach 

out to each other, and for your continued support of Resurrection.  

 

I felt this quote really summed up our year of working and growing together in a very uncertain time. 

 

Coming together is the beginning. 

Keeping together is progress. 

Working together is success. 

Henry Ford  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as the council president in 2020. 

Susan Curtis 

 

 

  



Worship and Music Committee Annual Report 2020 
 

The goal of this committee is to provide for a meaningful worship experience that includes Word, Prayer, 

Communion and Music.  Some of our responsibilities include changing the paraments; decorating for seasons 

and festivals; scheduling Assisting Ministers, pianists, and Worship Hosts; planning for different types of 

worship; and providing support for the Worship and Music Coordinator and Choir Directors. 

 

In 2020 it has been challenging to provide worship services with all the COVID-19 restrictions!  Led by 

Pastor Jennie, Kari Durheim, Jude, and the Church Council measures were taken to provide safe worship 

opportunities.  Live-streaming services were made possible with the purchase of the Online Broadcasting 

System (OSB) and outdoor worship services continued on Wednesdays throughout the summer.  Christmas 

Eve services were live-streamed in a barn and in the church, and also held in the parking lot.  Adapting to all 

the changes has brought some interesting worship experiences and we are thankful to all who have made this 

possible. 

 

After one year of service Kari Durheim resigned from her position as the Worship and Music Coordinator 

and we welcomed Kendra Ohmann to the position in September.  Their leadership for worship and music is 

greatly appreciated! 

 

Thanks to the generous donations from people attending fundraising events in 2020 we were able to purchase 

a new nativity set.  We thank you for your support of this project!  The nativity set brought a message of 

peace and love during the Advent and Christmas season. 

 

We are blessed to have received many varied contributions from our members.   Our Assisting Ministers are 

invaluable.  The Worship Team has provided contemporary music at two services a month.  Many members 

have provided special music, readings and prayers for our services.  We thank you all! 

 

Please consider being apart of this very active committee!  We request your continued support, feedback and 

prayers as we seek to carry out God’s mission in our worship and music here at Resurrection Lutheran 

Church. 

 

Worship and Music Committee Members: 

 

Karen Bobeldyk 

Susan Curtis 

Kari Durheim 

Cheryl Hodges-Savola 

Joan Holtz 

Brooke Johnson 

Kendra Ohmann 

Steve Streng 

Pastor Jennifer Thul 

  



Worship and Music Coordinator Annual Report 2020 
 

It’s been just a few months since I started as Worship and Music Coordinator here at Resurrection, and boy 

do I feel like I hit the ground running! COVID-19 has required all hands on deck, and I can’t say enough 

about the people who have helped keep things going through it all. Stepping in and up right in the middle of 

it was difficult and messy, and the help I received has been invaluable—from the pastor and other staff 

members to the committees and members who have given their time and talent to our efforts. 

 

My priority, in addition to simply getting the hang of the role, has been to improve our technology and live-

stream experience. We upgraded from a tripod and webcam to an actual camera that sits at the back of the 

church; it can zoom in and out and be programmed with different scenes. We also set up an FM transmitter 

so that people can listen to the service live in the parking lot without coming into the building—they can 

honk and wave to each other and we and communion can be brought to them. We used these technologies to 

hold parking lot services on Christmas Eve and to record and edit a barn service. Our goal has been to 

provide as many outlets as possible for people to participate in the service and to interact while we can’t be 

physically together, and these improved technologies have been invaluable in that effort. I would deem our 

adapting and experimenting successful, and we aren’t done yet! 

 

Aside from the COVID craziness, it had been a joy to be a part of the music selection and ministry. Since 

joining this congregation in 2004, one of my favorite things has always been the music we play and sing. We 

have a large repertoire of great music that we have used over the years, and some of those pieces we haven’t 

sung in years. My hope is to continue with the wonderful music we currently feature, while occasionally 

resurrecting some familiar throwbacks (pun intended). We are adapting right now, but music is one thing that 

can keep us all grounded, and I recognize the need for comfort and familiarity. 

 

Thank you again to everyone who has helped me, encouraged me, and had patience with me as I figure out 

what I’m doing. I’m very excited about the future of Resurrection and my place in it.   

  

Respectfully submitted by Kendra Ohmann 

 

 

Sunday School Annual Report 2020 
 

Committee Members: Pastor Jennie Thul, Elizabeth Libbey, Rachel Kuebelbeck, Jessica Komplein, Melanie 

Mueffelmann, Abby Lyon, Marlys Pennertz, Monica Pogatchnik, Tina Hasselbring, Sarah Lage, Maureen 

Frame, Stephanie Schwegel and Lori Schneider. 

 

Sunday School started out strong in 2020 with over 50 kids registered.  Kids were divided into four age 

groups and focused on one Bible Story a month.  Each Bible Story was reinforced through a Science, Art, 

Game and Music Activity each month.  Baby Book Club was offered once a month thanks to Laura Panek 

for the youngest children of RLC and their parent(s).  

 

Due to Covid-19, traditional Sunday School abruptly ended in March 2020. Sunday School was offered 

digitally to families in the spring of 2020. Sunday School resumed in October with a digital option once a 

month and an in person option was offered “family style” twice a month following Covid-19 safety 

guidelines.  Sunday School transitioned to digital only twice a month following the late fall “surge” in area 

Covid-19 cases.  Two digital options will continue to be offered through spring. Advent kits were delivered 

to Sunday School families during Advent and Lent kits will be available for Sunday School families during 

Lent.  A huge thank you to committee members and staff who plan, organize and teach Sunday School.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lori Schneider 

  



Vacation Bible School Annual Report 2020 
 

Be strong in the Lord and in the strength of his power. 

– Ephesians 6:10 
 

In partnership with the Parish of St. Joseph and Gateway Church, Resurrection hosted 25 students 

participants(4yr-6th grade) and 25 volunteers for a week filled with learning about God, singing, crafting and 

playing.  This year VBS was held outside to ensure safe distance during the Covid pandemic.  Families were 

invited to an outdoor presentation each night and did activities, crafts and games in the safety of their own 

homes.   

 

Knights of North Castle invited children to be strong in the Lord and in the strength of God’s power by 

exploring how we put on the armor of God. Kids took on the role of brave Knights and began their quest 

each session by opening the King’s Book. They explored Old and New Testament stories and discovered 

different pieces of protective armor—the Belt of Truth, the Breastplate of Justice, the Shoes of Peace, the 

Shield of Faith, and the Helmet of Salvation—at work in the lives of familiar Bible characters, and explored 

how that armor works in their own lives as they follow and serve God. 

 

Planning for the 2021 summer program has  begun!  If you are interested in helping in any way, please let 

Rachel Kuebelbeck know!  Our amazing volunteers are a key element to making VBS a success!  There are 

many tasks both big and small, before the program and during in which volunteers are needed!   

  

Respectfully submitted by Rachel Kuebelbeck 

VBS Co-Coordinator 

 

  



Finance Committee Annual Report 2020 

Fund Balances 

The General Fund cash balance increased from $70,932 on December 31, 2019 to $133,730 on December 31, 

2020; an increase of $62,798.  Of this increase, $25,942 is related to PPP forgivable loan proceeds.  The 

Building Fund cash balance decreased from $46,286 on December 31, 2019 to $42,526 on December 31, 2020; 

a decrease of $3,761.  Although our current Building Fund balance of $42,526 currently holds slightly less 

than twelve months’ worth of mortgage payments ($42,792), our sustained intent continues to be a reserve 

balance of at least $42,792 ($3,566/month).  We do hold the option to transfer cash from our General Fund to 

the Building Fund if necessary, at any time.  The total balance in other Designated Accounts decreased slightly 

from $25,060 to $24,313 as of December 31, 2019 to December 31, 2020, respectively; a decrease of $747. 

 
Paycheck Protection Program 

On April 27th, 2020, Resurrection qualified and applied for COVID-19 financial relief through the U.S. Small 
Business Administration (SBA) Paycheck Protection Program (PPP), which provides forgivable loans to help 
businesses keep their workforce employed during the COVID-19 crisis.1   The SBA will forgive loans if all 
employee retention criteria are met, and the funds are used for eligible expenses such as payroll, mortgage 
interest and utilities.  On May 4th, 2020, Resurrection received forgivable loan proceeds of $25,942, which is 
based on 2.5 times our average 2019 payroll.  Near the end of October 2020, after meeting the criteria of the 
PPP forgivable loan program, Resurrection applied for complete loan forgiveness, in which the loan proceeds 
then convert to a grant and are not required to be paid back to the SBA.  We are currently awaiting confirmation 
from the SBA as the status is still “pending validation” by the SBA.  

Giving 

In 2020 General Fund giving ended the year at $238,791 versus $230,000 budgeted.  Comparatively, in 2019 
General Fund giving was $234,177 versus $238,574 budgeted.  Overall, giving increased by $4,614 between 
2019 and 2020.  Building Fund restricted gifts decreased from $44,406 in 2019 to $39,031 in 2020. 

Expenditures 

Total expenditures decreased from $215,119 in 2019 to $205,202 in 2020; a decrease of $9,917.  Actual 
expenditures of $205,202 came in $34,200 less than budgeted expenditures of $239,402.  Programming, 
property and overall compensation all came in less than budget due to the effects of COVID-19 and shifting 
from in-person service to online service for the vast majority of the year.        

 
 
The 2021 proposed budget anticipates continued uncertainty, at least during the first half of the year, due to 
COVID-19, resulting in slightly less giving received, and decreased expenses including benevolence 
ministries, programming and certain staffing costs.   
A big thank you to all that assist with the finance committee and especially Marcia and Steve Johnson for their 
services over the years as Co-Treasurers and covering our bookkeeping needs over the years. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE MEMBERS:  Steve & Marcia Johnson, Lance Mueffelmann, Rich Haselhorst, Jason 
Anderson, Cary Pogatchnik-Chair.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Cary Pogatchnik 
Finance Committee Chair  

                                                 
1 https://www.sba.gov/funding-programs/loans/coronavirus-relief-options/paycheck-protection-program 

Fund Balances

General 

Fund

Building 

Fund

Other 

Designated

Dec. 31, 2020 $133,730 $42,526 $24,313

Dec. 31, 2019 70,932 46,286 25,060

Net Cash Provided (Used) $62,798 ($3,761) ($747)

General 

Fund

Building 

Fund

Other 

Designated

Total Revenue $242,048 $39,031 $17,474

Total Expenditures 205,202      42,792      18,220      

Net Ordinary Income (Loss) $36,846 ($3,761) ($747)



 
 

2/21/2021 2018 2019 2020 2020 2021

INCOME: ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET

 PROPOSED 

BUDGET 

General Fund 219,405        234,245        238,791        230,000          220,000          

Loose Offerings 1,770            5,145            991               5,000              1,000              

Sunday School Offerings 36                 -               20                 -                 -                 

Campus Ministry support/Great River - -               -               1,800              -                 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 2,029            1,379            1,226            1,400              1,400              

Other Income 44                 26                 99                 -                 -                 

Bank Interest -               9                   161               -                 150                 

Rent 3,010            1,862            760               1,500              610                 

226,295        242,666        242,048        239,700          223,160          

EXPENSE:

Benevolence Ministries:

ELCA & Synod Mission Support 17,200          15,500          16,130          16,130            15,976            

Great River Conf. 285               276               390               390                 390                 

Green Lake Bible Camp 1,200            1,200            700               700                 700                 

Habitat for Humanity 2,400            1,200            1,200            1,200              1,200              

Lutheran Social Services 650               650               650               650                 650                 

Hands Across the World 300               600               (300)              -                 -                 

Missionary Support 1,200            1,200            1,200            1,200              1,200              

St. Joseph Food Shelf 600               600               600               600                 600                 

Anna Marie's Alliance 500               500               500               500                 500                 

Feeding Children International 400               400               -               -                 -                 

Music Scholarship -               -               125               600                 300                 

Social Justice Outreach 800               797               800               800                 800                 

Peoples  Church Bemidji 1,200            1,200            1,200            1,200              -                 

Benevolence Ministry Totals: 26,735          24,123          23,195          23,970            22,316            

Learning:

 Sunday School 918               1,113            682               1,500              1,259              

 Confirmation 1,616            257               253               1,000              500                 

 Adult Education 175               130               108               250                 100                 

 Library Resources 20                 -               161               100                 100                 

 Youth & Family Ministry 301               726               221               700                 350                 

Milestone Ministry 127               281               47                 500                 250                 

Learning Totals: 3,157            2,507            1,472            4,050              2,559              

Office:

 Office Supplies & Equipment 1,373            1,440            1,858            2,000              2,000              

 Postage 1,408            920               346               750                 500                 

 Internet 940               981               900               1,000              900                 

Telephone 1,896            1,031            953               960                 2,400              

 Copier 3,154            3,299            2,437            3,150              2,400              

Technology 2,480            2,370            3,173            2,500              2,500              

Office Totals: 11,251          10,041          9,667            10,360            10,700            

 RESURRECTION LUTHERAN CHURCH PROPOSED BUDGET 2021



 
 

 

2018 2019 2020 2020 2021

ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET  PROPOSED 

EXPENSE (Continued)

Other Ministries:

Theological Conference 250               -               30                 250                 250                 

Synod Assembly 592               189               -               800                 300                 

Misc. Expense 1,694            2,698            2,415            1,000              1,000              

Staff Support 104               320               125               500                 -                 

Accounting Services 4,617            4,937            4,561            5,000              5,000              

Total Other Ministries: 7,257            8,143            7,131            7,550              6,550              

Outreach:

The Lutheran 168               107               -               100                 100                 

Campus Ministry 1,009            734               127               -                 -                 

Advertising 2,459            975               146               300                 -                 

Outreach Totals: 3,636            1,816            273               400.00            100                 

Property:

Gas & Electricity 11,077          11,218          8,543            12,000            12,000            

Sewer/ Water 1,300            1,411            1,464            1,300              1,300              

General Maintenance 5,298            4,686            4,862            5,500              5,500              

Lawn/ Refuse/ Snow Removal 3,229            4,876            2,273            4,000              4,000              

Building Insurance 4,347            4,832            5,340            5,257              5,538              

Kitchen/Cleaning Supplies 1,093            1,147            566               1,200              1,200              

Property Totals: 26,345          28,170          23,048          29,257            29,538            

Staff:

Senior Pastor's Salary 49,862          52,400          47,195          44,795            51,327            

Senior Pastor's Housing Allowance 14,239          15,000          21,506          21,506            15,398            

Senior Pastor's Social Security 4,720            4,973            5,072            5,072              5,104              

Senior Pastor's Pension 9,963            10,496          10,706          10,706            10,774            

Senior Pastor's Disability & Adm. 2,657            2,379            1,820            2,855              2,658              

Senior Pastor's Professional Expense 4,466            1,404            3,719            4,700              3,200              

Senior Pastor's Health Savings Acct -               -               -               -                 1,500              

Secretary's Salary 23,526          22,311          27,207          26,208            26,936            

Secretary Retirement 600               1,200            -               -                 450                 

Secretary's Education 163               -               -               -                 250                 

Youth & Family Ministry Staff 985               485               2,302            6,663              4,000              

Worship & Music Staff 12,630          7,256            7,510            14,805            9,600              

Music Staff Education 35                 30                 -               300                 200                 

Nursery Staff 1,050            995               50                 1,200              600                 

Pianists 2,670            1,590            1,590            1,700              1,500              

Custodian 8,632            5,349            2,781            9,750              6,500              

Staff Holiday Pay 270               -               -               -                 -                 

Christian Education Staff 1,584            1,615            -               -                 -                 

Staff Social Security 3,917            3,005            3,159            4,615              3,759              

Staff Travel 2,132            1,760            356               2,300              1,150              

Worker's Compensation 1,076            909               870               1,000              1,000              

Payroll Expenses 301               264               250               299                 300                 

Staff Totals: 145,477        133,421        136,091        158,473          146,207          



 
 

 

 
 

  

2018 2019 2020 2020 2021

ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET  PROPOSED 

EXPENSE (Continued)

Stewardship:

Offering Envelopes 666               542               347               500                 350                 

Stewardship Total: 666               542               347               500.00            350                 

Worship:

Worship  and Supply Pastor 4,870            4,230            3,979            4,500              4,500              

Choir Supplies 768               108               -               400                 100                 

Piano Tuning 285               240               -               240                 240                 

Worship Totals: 5,923            4,578            3,979            5,140.00         4,840              

TOTAL  INCOME / BUDGET: 226,295        242,666        242,048        239,700          223,160          

TOTAL  EXPENSES / BUDGET: 230,446        213,340        205,202        239,700          223,160          

Net Income/(Loss) (4,151)           29,325          36,846          -                  -                  



Youth and Family Ministry Committee Annual Report 2020 
 

The Mission of Youth and Family Ministry at Resurrection Lutheran Church: Sharing the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ, building relationships, and empowering youth and their families to live their lives in faith. 

  

The mission of Youth and Family at RLC: Sharing the Gospel of Jesus Christ, building relationships, and 

empowering youth and their families to live their lives in faith. 

2020 was a weird year. There were more events cancelled than were carried out. We thought the closings and 

cancellations would last a few weeks and we were proved wrong. 

 

We continued to share the gospel of Jesus Christ through the making and giving of fleece blankets to 

graduating seniors. Rachel Kuebelbeck arranged for various people to tie the blankets. Rachel and Pastor 

Jennie blessed them, delivered them, and got pictures whenever possible to be shared on Facebook and in the 

newsletter. 

 

Confirmation couldn’t happen after Easter either. Pastor Jennie worked with the class and parents to arrange 

for the students to affirm their baptism. In September and October we welcomed Olivia Kompelien, Luke 

Barrow, Ryder Peterson, Tanner Tomasek, Gretta Gunn, and Matthew Goebel as voting members of RLC.  

Elizabeth and Rachel, Co-Directors of Youth and Family, offered two Youth Trivia Nights. 

 

Finally, the ELCA National Youth Gathering scheduled for 2021 in Minneapolis was postponed until 2022 

due to the pandemic. The gathering is in our ‘backyard’ and we are looking forward to taking a large group 

of young people for this outstanding service, learning, worship, playful, event that happens with 33,000+ 

youth from around the country.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Oliver Thul 

 

 

RLC Quilters Annual Report 2020 
 

Despite COVID-19, our RLC quilters did their “homework” and completed 54 quilts. 

 

Donating quilts is the highlight of our year and we found homes for our quilts at Quiet Oaks Hospice, Green 

lake Lutheran Ministries, the VA, St. Cloud Hospital COVID-19 patients, a few silent auctions and people in 

need of prayer. 

 

We are proud to have completed the Veterans quilt for RLC. The names of all of our Veterans are located on 

the quilt. 

 

You can see many of the quilter’s quilts in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Eloise Westby  



Stewardship Annual Report for 2019 

 
In 2020, because of COVID-19, RLC did not conduct any campaigns. 

 

Submitted by Mark and Susan Curtis 

 

 

Property Committee Annual Report for 2020 
 

Resurrection Lutheran Church seen significant change to the building use throughout 2020.  Starting the year 

with several worship services per week, group meetings, confirmation,  and meals and ending with a few 

staff offices in use and production studio of sorts.  Through all these changes the building and property still 

need to be maintained.  With the building aging we will be looking at building needs through the next few 

years so we can create a plan where the funds to accomplish these repairs is available for those repairs. 

 

Projects done this year 

 

Offering drop box added outside church 

Tree trimming 

Purchased new lawn mower in August 

Garden maintenance  

Nursery is undergoing a facelift 

 

Upcoming Projects 

 

Landscaping - Spring 2021 

Sound/Production Booth in Sanctuary – Early 2021   

 

I want to extend a huge thank you to everyone that helps with the church building and property 

throughout the year.  Thanks for all you do.  

 

Brad Kompelien, Property Committee Chair  



Social Justice Ministry Committee Annual Report 2020 
 

“You shall be the repairer of the breach, the restorer of the streets in which to dwell.”  Isaiah 58:12 

One definition of social justice is changing the systems that perpetuate injustice and poverty.  Because there 

are currently great needs in St. Joseph for supporting Somali refugees and other immigrants, our committee 

is focusing on that through CULTURAL BRIDGES, our collaboration with the St. Joseph community, St. 

Joseph Catholic Church, St. John the Baptist Catholic of Collegeville, and the St. Joseph Monastery. 

 

Primary involvements during 2020 were: 

1. ESL (English as a 2nd Language) 

- Now on line 

- We provided computers for Somalis who dropped out because they couldn’t afford them when 

classes switched to on-line only.  St. John’s Prep School provided some of the computers. 

2. Homework Helpers  

- We lost our class site because of the pandemic but recently found a new source on-line which will 

start January 2021. 

3. Monastery Community Gardens – We assisted first time Somali gardeners. 

4. We received $2,500 from the Initiative Foundation and Central MN Community Empowerment Org., 

purchased and distributed groceries. 

5. We raised $700 in funds, bought and distributed school supplies.  We also provided computers for 3 

students. 

6. We met with St. Joseph Mayor Rick Schultz about racial unrest.  We will meet again with the mayor 

including college administrators and students he invites and Somalis we invite. 

7. We invited members of the Stearns County Board of Commissioners, UNITE: CLOUD, 

Accountability in Action and some Somali groups to a Cultural Bridges meeting to discuss the 

scheduled vote on whether to allow any Somalis to enter Central MN this year.  We had a great 

turnout and discussion.   Later Lutheran Social Services and other agencies challenged the legality of 

the vote and it was cancelled.   

8. We sent letters reminding local Somalis to vote for the candidates of their choice and telling them 

how.  We are aware of some who voted for the first time.   

9. We accomplished our 4-years-ago goal of having Somalis attend all our meetings and guide us in 

what they most want help with. 

We are seeking more volunteers for the Social Justice Committee and Cultural Bridges.   Contact Jeanie 

Wilkens at 320-363-4555 if you have questions, want to attend a meeting, or want to volunteer. 

 

Jeanie Wilkens, Social Justice Committee Chair 

 

  



Church in Society Committee Annual Report 2020 
 

The combined Outreach Committee and Church in Society Committee continued the vision of serving the 

greater St. Joseph community and beyond. 
 

2020 was a challenging year, but despite the pandemic, or maybe DUE to the pandemic, our faith family 

continued to support our greater community. 
 

We were not able to physically work with our favorite community organizations, but we did all we could to 

spread generosity and goodwill. 
 

Members showed a generous outpouring of school supplies and backpacks in August and September. These 

items were shared between Kennedy Community School and People’s Church. 
 

The 3rd Annual Trunk or Treat was a way to socially distance meet our St. Joseph neighbors. A committee 

headed by Lori Linn created a festive event for the community. 
 

An abundance of warm winter wear was collected for Terebinth Refuge and People’s Church. Terebinth 

Refuge is a local organization that supports women who are escaping sex trafficking. 
 

Share the Spirit is a way to show generosity to our favorite organizations. Monies were collected and shared 

with People’s Church, Terebinth Refuge, Pathways for Youth and Anna Marie’s. People’s Church is an 

ELCA church and homeless shelter in Bemidji, Terebinth Refuge is a local organization that supports women 

who are escaping sex trafficking, Pathways for Youth is a local organization that supports the young 

homeless population and Anna Marie’s supports families who are surviving domestic abuse. 
We were not able to organize our annual Christmas meal. We hope to celebrate with the community 

sometime in the summer when the pandemic restrictions are lifted. 
 
Mark and Susan Curtis of Curtis Marketing graciously host our RLC website. Members of Curtis Marketing 

manage the website by keeping it fresh with updates. Curtis Marketing also supports our social media by 

managing a Facebook site. 
 
We are ever appreciative of Randy Maile, our Council representative. 
 
Committee members include: Susan Curtis, Lori Linn, Joan Thralow, Randy Maile and Angela Haynes 

  



  



 

 

 

 

  



  



 

 

 

 

  



  



  



  



 

  



  



 

BALLOT        

Resurrection Lutheran Church 

February 21, 2021 
 

 

Congregation Council (vote for 1 in each area) 

 Nominee     Term   

 

____ Susan Curtis  3-year term  Outreach 

____ _______________ 3-year term 

____ _______________ 3-year term 

 

____ Lori Schneider  3-year term Christian Education 

____ _______________ 3-year term 

____ _______________ 3-year term 

 

Open Position 

____ _______________ 3-year term (TBD) 

____ _______________ 3-year term 

 

Nominating Committee (vote for 2 in this section) 

  Nominee Term 

____ _______________  3-year term 

____ _______________  3-year term 

 

 Audit Committee (vote for 1 in this section) 

___ ______________ 3-year term 

 
*The Nominating Committee will accept further nominations to the positions from the congregation.  

  The nominations will close at midnight the Sunday prior to the annual meeting.  

Nominations must be to a particular position and only to that position. 

*Any person nominated should have been contacted and agreed to serve. 

 

 
 

 

 


